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604b Grant Project:

Watertown Green Infrastructure Strategy

Watertown has been awarded a new grant from U.S EPA and the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection 604b Non-Point Source Pollution Program to explore opportunities in Town for employing “green infrastructure” to address stormwater pollution problems.
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“Green Infrastructure” (GI) is a new and more natural approach to removing pollutants from rain and snow melt, before they get into local streams and ponds.  These “Best Management Practices” (BMPs) use small-scale widely-distributed facilities that slow down, cleanse, infiltrate and reuse rainwater where it falls.  Green infrastructure can include rain gardens, street trees infiltration structures, vegetated swales and filter strips, pervious driveways and parking lots, and rainwater harvesting, and can be employed along roadways and on public and private properties. 

The grant provides $41,000 in funding for Watertown to explore opportunities for green infrastructure projects in Watertown, and to take initial steps to implement two pilot GI projects.  Watertown’s Department of Public Works (DPW) is leading the project, with support from the Department of Community Development and Planning (DCDP) and the Stormwater Advisory Committee (SAC).  The Town is engaging Horsley Witten, a Massachusetts-based consulting firm with extensive experience in GI planning, to support the project.

Watertown residents and businesses are invited to participate in several ways:

· We will hold two training workshops where you can learn about green infrastructure  – what it is, how it works, what factors make a site attractive for GI, and even how you can install your own GI features.  Watch for the dates of these workshops later this fall.  

· We welcome your ideas for green infrastructure projects – let us know about places you would like to see a rain garden, green strips along streets, pervious driveways and parking lots, etc.  We will be compiling a list of ideas – both for pilot projects and for future consideration.  

· Do you have a rain garden or pervious driveway on your property? We also want to hear about GI features that already exist. We will be building a database to keep track of Watertown’s green infrastructure features on both public and private property, in new developments, and along our streets.  

· Come help us pick candidate pilot projects.  We will review recommendations from Town staff and the Horsley Witten consultants, solicit additional ideas for projects, work with maps of candidate sites and descriptions of possible projects, and discuss the pros and cons of different options.  This charrette will provide important public input for the selection of pilot projects 

Our project will benefit from approaches used and lessons learned in earlier 604b green infrastructure projects conducted by the Mystic River Watershed Association and the towns of Belmont, Arlington, Woburn, Burlington, Reading and Winchester.  
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